
17 January 2011

ANNEX

Conclusions on IPEX (Draft)

1) The Secretaries General take note of the annual report on the current status of IPEX and thank the Board for its work in 2010. 


2) The Secretaries General approve, in accordance with the IPEX Guidelines, the composition of the 2011 IPEX Board:

· German Bundestag (Chair)

· The national parliaments presiding over the previous, current and upcoming Conference of the Speakers of European Union Parliaments (Belgium, Poland, Cyprus)

· Denmark

· United Kingdom, House of Commons

· Italy, Camera dei Deputati and Senato della Repubblica

· France, Assemblée Nationale and Sénat

· Portugal

· Romania, Chamber of Deputies and Senate

· Slovenia, National Assembly

· The European Parliament

· COSAC and the ECPRD (associate members)


3) The Secretaries General take note of the report on the redesign and refactoring of the IPEX website and wish IPEX 2.0 a successful launch in the summer of 2011. They ask the IPEX Board to arrange appropriate training measures for the national IPEX Correspondents in preparation for the launch.


4) The Secretaries General express their conviction that the IPEX website will continue to evolve as a suitable instrument for the exchange of information between the national parliaments and the European Parliament. In addition, they welcome the considerations about making IPEX an attractive source of information for the academic community and European citizens.


5) The Secretaries General call on the national parliaments to use the IPEX website to report on their experiences in the first year following the entry into force of the Treaty of Lisbon, and in this way to allow best practice to be identified.


6) The Secretaries General expressly welcome the willingness of the European Commission to work closely with the national parliaments in the IPEX framework, and ask the Commission to accommodate the wishes of the national parliaments regarding the indication of deadlines and early warning of proposals which may be the subject of subsidiarity and proportionality checks.


7) The Secretaries General renew their invitation to the Council to engage in direct cooperation with IPEX, and ask the Board to institutionalise the relationship with the Commission and the Council.


8) The Secretaries General thank the IPEX Board for its work regarding the hiring of a new IPEX Information Officer and in particular the German Bundestag for acting as contractor for the Information Officer for 2011 and 2012. The Secretaries General welcome the participation of all national parliaments to the cofinancing of the IPEX Information Officer and thank the German Bundestag for the offer to pay an additional amount. The Secretaries General consider that also such additional contribution should be shared among all the national parliaments which are willing to do so. The Secretaries General welcome the willingness of the Italian Senate and Chamber and of ….additional Chambers to contribute to this end.


9) The Secretaries General ask the IPEX Board to submit a proposal for a revision of the IPEX Guidelines.

10) The Secretaries general welcome the decision of the IPEX Board to submit to the next  Speakers Conference in Brussels a survey of the ongoing initiatives of the EU Parliaments and Institutions for establishing standards for digital data and documents, in accordance to the conclusions of the EUSC in Stockholm.


